The Honorable Larry Phillips

October 14, 2004

Page 2


October 14, 2004

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit a motion to adopt evaluation criteria and standards for evaluating County-owned and operated transfer stations, as specified in Ordinance 14971.  The evaluation will determine 1) when a transfer station needs to be upgraded in place, 2) when a station needs to be relocated to a more appropriate location, or 3) when additional transfer stations need to be built to adequately serve the region’s growing population.  The motion is supported by the Transfer System Level of Service Evaluation Criteria and Standards report prepared by the Solid Waste Division, the Suburban Cities Associations’ Interjurisdictional Technical Staff Group, and King County Council staff.  The report provides background on the development of objective evaluation criteria and standards for existing stations.  The motion is being transmitted at this time to meet the October 15, 2004 deadline established by the County Council when it passed Ordinance 14971.

This report is the first in a series of steps to evaluate the regional solid waste system and help us prepare for the future of solid waste transfer and disposal, including the transition to waste export.  The evaluation criteria fall into four general categories:  the level of service to users, station capacity to handle solid waste and recyclables, local and regional effects of the facility, and cost.  The standards were developed using County policy, the transportation industry standards of measurement for roadway and intersection capacity, a U.S. Environmental Protection Agency manual for decision making, and input from the commercial haulers.  The next step of this process will be the application of the criteria and standards to King County’s existing transfer facilities.  This analysis will be reported to the County Council in the Analysis of Transfer System Needs and Capacity by April 15, 2005.  

If you need more information this motion, or the enclosed report, please feel free to contact Theresa Jennings, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or theresa.jennings@metrokc.gov.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Theresa Jennings, Division Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

